Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 18th October 2010, at the Pentyrch Village Hall
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Lindsay Davies, Gill Rees, 





Penri Williams, Eric Priday, Mike Jones, Sara Pickard 





& John Harrison, 

APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Sandie Rosser, Sheila Dafis, Stewart McKay, & Wynford Ellis 




Owen
96
Police Matters
PC Huw Thomas was not present and had advised the Clerk that he was taking leave to care for his wife who was still recovering from a road traffic accident. The Clerk had not received any details of the incidents and crimes recorded since the last meeting. 
Cllr Davies referred to her attendance at a PACT meeting where reference had been made to the Police using speed-guns in Gwaelod y Garth.  She wondered what had subsequently transpired, especially in the light of recent correspondence relating to speed concerns around the school, and felt that she should attend the next PACT meeting to raise the issue again.  Cllr Priday asked that the Police be thanked for whatever action they had taken to deal with the cannabis smoking that had been taking place behind the Pentyrch Village Hall, as there had been no repetition.
Cllr Jones accepted that Police presence could not always be guaranteed but felt that, when specific questions had been asked of the Police in a previous meeting, it was incumbent upon the Inspector to ensure that those questions were answered.  The queries relating to how many drugs arrests had been made in Pentyrch in the previous 18 months, whether PCSOs were trained in traffic control, and the reports relating to HGVs in Pentyrch village had not been answered and another month would now be wasted before a response was received.  This view was shared by all Councillors, with Cllr Williams especially concerned that the beat manager had not been to the Station to meet with the Clerk since the last meeting of the Council.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to impress upon the Police that if questions have been asked, and the absence of the beat officer can be anticipated, then the questions should be answered by whoever else is available.  Clerk to arrange
97
Public Session

There was 1 member of the public present.  Kenneth Hughes agreed with the Councillors stating that the Police never seemed to come back with any answers and he felt that the community was being ‘fobbed off’.  He also felt that the Community Council was impotent in some cases and that, although this area paid the highest rates of any-one in Cardiff, we were getting very little in return.
98
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There were no matters arising.
99
Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 20th September 2010
Cllr Jones complained that the alterations he had requested in respect of paragraphs 80 and 86 had not been actioned.  The Chairman stated that they were minor amendments which did not affect the accuracy of the minutes but Cllr Jones disagreed and a discussion ensured.  Cllr Priday proposed that the minutes were accepted as accurate and that the meeting move on to the next business.  Cllr Williams seconded this and the majority of those present agreed.  Cllr Jones did not agree.  The minutes were duly signed.
100
Matters Arising
Paragraph 82.4
Cllr Priday asked whether the Clerk was aware of the outcome of the auction involving the sale of the Rest Centre.  The Clerk advised members that he and the Chairman, Cllr Thomas, had attended the auction immediately prior to the Council meeting, but the Rest Centre had failed to reach the reserve of £90,000 with the hammer coming down at £85,000.  It therefore remained unsold although the auctioneer invited the unsuccessful bidder to see him after the auction.  It may be possible to proceed via a private treaty but this was dependent on what was offered.  A general discussion ensued and Cllr Williams proposed that the Clerk be authorised to negotiate a private sale between the hammer price of £85,000 and the reserve price of £90,000, if possible.  This was seconded by Cllr Priday and unanimously agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 82.6
Cllr Thomas advised members that he had attended the Wales Standards Conference in Cardiff the previous Thursday.  He had been impressed by the conference and had learned a lot, especially from the two training sessions with One Voice Wales.  He had come to realise that there had been occasions over the previous few years when some Councillors had been in breach of the code of conduct.  He had obtained copies of the presentation made which he intended distributing to all members, via the Clerk.  He also felt that Councillors should have the opportunity to update their entries in the Register of Interests.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 84
Cllr Davies queried whether the Clerk had sent her copies of the CD-ROM in respect of the last three planning applications (k) – (m).  The Clerk advised that they had been sent on 22nd September and that it was likely that the time limit had now expired.  
Paragraph 86

Cllr Jones again referred to his complaint that a comment from the Chairman and a response from him had not been included in the 3rd paragraph.  The Clerk pointed out that the two comments had been absorbed within the phrase ‘a discussion ensued’.

Paragraph 87

Cllr Jones referred to his Councillor’s report regarding the ‘impasse’ over the siting of the bins on Heol Danyrodyn and the lack of response he had received from CCC relating to public liability insurance on the siting of CCC owned wheelie bins.  A discussion ensued in relation to this issue and the Clerk was asked to contact CCC expressing the Council’s concern over the lack of response.  Clerk to arrange
101
Minutes of the Buildings Committee Meeting held on 4th October 2010
The minutes were agreed and duly signed.

102
Matters arising

Cllr Priday queried the cost of replacing the office carpet and the Clerk advise him that the estimator had attended that day at the office and it was hoped that a repair could be effected using an off-cut and therefore minimal outlay to the Council.

Cllr Priday also asked whether the PAT testing also applied to the Pavilion.  The Clerk advised that this was CRAMC’s responsibility but agreed to pass on to CRAMC details of the electrician contracted to carry out this work for the Council.  Clerk to arrange
103
Minutes of the Museum Committee meeting held on 11th October 2010
The minutes were agreed and duly signed.

104
Matters Arising
Cllr Thomas asked Cllr Williams for the web-site address which Cllr Williams promised to forward to him.  However, the web-site would not be made public until the museum opened.

105
Community Link
Cllr Williams advised the meeting that the closing date for the Christmas Link was the 15th November.  
The Clerk advised members that he had contacted the printers, Jeff Davison, regarding the possibility of utilising the inside of the front and back pages, to sell colour adverts.  He had been advised that the greater cost of the colour printing was the use of the better quality paper for the front and back page and the cost of colour on the inside of these pages would be an extra £45.  As a consequence, he had written to all the present advertisers and three potential advertisers offering colour adverts for £60 and advising that a minimum of four advertisers needed to agree to make the venture viable.  The Clerk had so far received 5 responses, four of whom wished for a colour advert at the higher sum and the Clerk felt it was worthwhile pursuing.  He apologised to Cllr Williams for not advising him of what he had done prior to the meeting but the opportunity had not arisen and he had only had two of the five responses back that morning.  The Council agreed to proceed by offering colour adverts in addition to the back and white adverts.
Cllr Davies asked whether any progress had been made to photograph the grant recipients in order to publish the photographs in the Link. The Clerk advised that he had made tentative enquiries but nothing had been confirmed as yet.  Cllr Williams suggested sending out a letter with subsequent grant approvals asking that the recipient has their photograph taken, receiving the cheque, for the Community link.  Clerk to arrange
106
Clerk’s Report
106.1 & 2
Request for a Public Meeting
The Clerk advised members of the request he had received signed by 8 electors in Pentyrch together with a covering letter from the organiser, Geoff Field, invoking their right under the Local Government Act 1972 for a Community meeting.  The Clerk had reproduced the request verbatim within the Clerk’s Report so that there was no misunderstanding and had also spoken to Geoff Field before he went away on holiday.  As explained in the Clerk’s report, the biggest problem was finding an evening at Pentyrch Village Hall, which was requested by Mr Field, on a weekday.  The only dates available in October and November were Fridays or Saturdays, namely 30th October, 5th & 6th November and 13th November.  Consequently, the Clerk had provisionally booked Saturday 30th October.   A number of members felt that it was essential that members of CCC were present.  Cllr Harrison did not feel that they needed to be at the ‘initial’ meeting.  A wide ranging discussion then took place representing a diversity of views.  It was proposed by Cllr Priday that the Clerk should seek the advice of CCC (Democratic Services), forward to them a copy of the request and then, dependent on that advice, find a venue that would cater for a weekday.  The Clerk should then work in conjunction with the Chairman and Vice-Chairman in order to effectively deal with the request.  Clerk to arrange
107
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £7,577.48p and receipts of £4,087.98p were recorded for September 2010.  These were proposed as accepted by Cllr Rees, seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed.
108
Planning Applications
There were 2 planning applications to consider:
a) 10/01790/DCO ~ Pentyrch Primary School, Bronllwyn, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
b) 10/01831/DCH ~ Penny Lane, Penuel Road, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
109
Correspondence
Cllr Davies referred to the copies of the letters received from persons living near the school complaining vociferously about the traffic issues around the school, especially in the morning.  As a consequence she had liaised with Cty Cllr Craig Williams who, it was hoped, was setting up a meeting to try and ameliorate the concerns of the residents.
Cllr Harrison referred to the correspondence from CCC (21.9.10) with regard to the carriageway beneath the M4 bridge on Church Road and felt that the work carried out had resulted in a far superior surface. 

Cllr Harrison also paid tribute to the excellent work carried out by CCC (Parks) (18.10.10) in respect of Parc y Dwrlyn, Pentyrch.  He commented that Pentyrch had been poorly served for children’s play areas in the past.
110
To consider Road and Traffic Management issues 
Cllr Jones referred to the lack of response from the Police with regards to the lorries he had reported in Pentyrch village, which were possibly in contravention of the 7.5ton weight restriction.  He stated that Smiths of Gloucester, now based at the site of the old Creigiau Skips, did not need to travel through Pentyrch and asked that PC Huw Thomas write to Smiths to advise/remind them of the weight restriction in Pentyrch.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
111
Forward Planning

The Clerk presented the figures for the mid-way point in the fiscal year and invited any questions.  Cllr Thomas queried the amount in the reserves for ‘elections’ and was advised that this stood at £3,830.33p.  He commented that, should a referendum be agreed upon at the Community Meeting, it was likely that this Council would bear the cost of that referendum which would effectively wipe out our reserves just 18 months before the next local Government elections in 2012.  

Cllr Thomas also referred to the list of priorities that had been set some 18 months previously and requested that the Clerk bring them up to date to see what could be progressed.  The Clerk suggested that this could be considered at the next Forward Planning Session in the January meeting when the budget for the next financial year was set.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange 

112
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	21.9.10
	Eric Priday
	Could you ask the police to keep an eye on the back of the Village Hall?  Denis caught a couple of lads in the Wendy house drinking the other day and apparently evidence of drinking in the garden has been found on several occasions.
	Forwarded to PC Thomas

	23.9.10
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	Residents in Creigiau who have dutifully put out their green bins for collection only to have a sticker put on their bins saying they will not be emptied as they have a plastic bin-liner (purchased at the householders own expense) inside the bin.  There was no warning as to this change of policy in relation to a practice that has been in being for many years.  I rang and complained to Connect to Cardiff and was advised to pay a ‘local lad’ £5 to take the contents of the bin out, remove the bin-liner and then put the items back in the green bin.  This is particularly helpful especially to the old and infirm to whom £5, is a considerable amount of money.
	Email to C2C copied to County & Community Councillors

	27.9.10
	Eric Priday
	I understand that you want us to give you our priorities for the Highways dept to look at.  I think that the entrances to the village especially the Mountain Rd/Tyn Coed Rd area should be priorities. The top and bottom of Heol Goch are constantly brought up at PACT meetings, could we have better warnings of the changes of speed limits? 
	Email to Ruth Chapman

	30.9.10
	Mike Jones
	Please ask PC Thomas to check the following vehicle.  Smith’s Skip Hire.  WX04YKY 1330 hours 28 09 2010.  The skip was full – therefore returning to base using Pentyrch as a short cut.
	Email to PC Thomas

	5.10.10
	Sheila Dafis
	Despite the posters having been put out, the date of the launch of Creigiau Youth Club has been delayed to Wednesday, 3 November.  This is because CCC are having difficulty freeing a suitable male youth worker internally, and external recruitment is frozen due to the cutbacks.  A female worker is in place.  Is it possible therefore to place the new date on the notices/posters displayed by the Council? 
	CMOs advised

	6.10.10
	Stuart Thomas
	The carriageways at the road narrowing measures at Heol Creigiau, Creigiau and Tynant Road, Creigiau are both sinking following carriageway repairs and need further attention.
	Email to C2C

	8.10.10
	Sheila Dafis
	I had a short meeting with Clare Barnett on 4th October regarding staffing for the senior youth club. CCC has stated that Radyr youth services can only fill the post with internal staff and an ongoing search is in progress. This has forced the launch evening to be altered to 3rd November.  I have altered several posters, but if other councillors come across a poster, please alter the date.
	For information

	11.10.10
	Stuart Thomas
	A branch has fallen off an apple tree in the children’s play area opposite the Creigiau Inn, Cardiff Road, Creigiau leaving a sharp stump sticking out at eye height adjacent to the gate on Station Road.  Could it be reported as a matter of urgency to CCC?
	Email to C2C

	12.10.10
	Eric Priday
	How do we go about getting some brown signs, like those directing people to the Pentyrch Sports playing field?  We feel that two signs directing people to the Pentyrch Village hall would be useful.
	Email to CCC Highways.

	12.10.10
	Stuart Thomas
	Could you ask the Police to check under the railway bridge on Station Road, Creigiau?  There is evidence of bonfires being set and possibility illegal substances being used.
	Email to PC Thomas.

	14.10.10
	Mike Jones
	Please ask PC Thomas to investigate the following vehicle.  Pauleys Fresh Fruit and Veg.  Travelling in the  direction of Pentyrch from Creigiau.  13 10 2010.  0945 hours.  (W or V ) M59 HVR 
	Email sent to PC Thomas


	18.10.10
	Sandie Rosser
	The stretch of footpath between  Main Rain, Gwaelod y Garth and  the footbridge leading over the river to Taffs Well Railway station was not repaired properly after the reconstruction of the bridge and consequently,  the surface is now in a very bad state. This footpath is heavily used and bearing in mind the nights are getting darker earlier, this work needs to be done urgently.  In addition, the conifer hedge along this footpath has now spread and is obstructing what remains of the footpath forcing pedestrians to walk on the muddy verge. Can this hedge be removed as it was put up by the Rugby Club to prevent the ball going into the industrial estate?  Could cherry blossoms trees or something suitable be planted instead?
	Email to C2C

	18.10.10
	Sandie Rosser
	The surface of the carriageway opposite the junction of Main Road and Heol Berry going towards Pentyrch on the bend is in a poor state. There are a series of potholes which are forcing cyclists into the oncoming traffic.
	Email to C2C

	18.10.10
	Eric Priday
	Many thanks for finding out about the brown signs for Pentyrch Village Hall.  Will CCC make them for us?
	Clerk to arrange

	18.10.10
	Eric Priday
	The Pentyrch Village Hall now has its own web-site, which is www.pentyrchvillagehall.co.uk.
	For information

	18.10.10
	John Harrison
	Xmas trees will need to be purchased soon and this year we should put a tree on the top green opposite the shops.  There have been difficulties in getting electricity to the site but this may be overcome.  We have lights which need to be checked out and they are in my possession.  Could they be added to the items subject to PAT testing? This was agreed by Council.
	Clerk to arrange

	18.10.10
	Stuart Thomas
	I would like to remind the Clerk  of the Christmas Bonus payments to the CMOs.  This was discuss and agreed by Council.
	Clerk to arrange

	18.10.10
	Mike Jones
	I understand that there is now a third bus company operating in Gwaelod y Garth with Easyway replacing A2B who replaced Veolia.  Do you know if any GYG resident (question addressed to Cllr Davies) can buy the Cardiff ‘IFF’ Cards for use on these buses?  [Discussion ensued]  Cllr Harrison recommends that the Clerk refer to the bus survey that Cllr Williams is carrying out in Pentyrch and GYG in his Link article.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.35 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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